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DELAWARE COUNTY, RADNOR TOWNSHIP
S.R. 1015 (NEWTOWN ROAD) AND S.R. 1021 (RADNOR-CHESTER ROAD)
HIGHWAY OCCUPANCY PERMIT APPLICATION NO. pre1084
ARDROSSAN FARM

TRAFFIC LOG NO.: D14-028XP

PRELIMINARY REVIEW

Guy DiMartino, P.E.
Traffic Planning and Design, Inc.
2500 East High Street, Suite 650
Pottstown, PA 19464

Dear Mr. DiMartino:

The Department has reviewed the preliminary submission for compliance with applicable
Department Regulations. This review has identified deficiencies that must be addressed in order for
your application submission to be processed as efficiently as possible.

The Department understands that the provided analysis is preliminary in nature. As such,
the Department reserves the right to make future additional comments based on the formal
submission of a complete Transportation Impact Study.

Our comments on your preliminary submission are as follows:

PRELIMINARY COMMENTS

1. The PennDOT project number, D14-028XP, for this preliminary review must be referenced
when the formal HOP application is submitted.

2. Revise the site layout to:
a. Eliminate the westernmost Phase I access to S.R. 1021.
b. Enhance the connectivity between Phases I and II development.

c. Provide access from Phases III and IV development to S.R. 1015. Phase III development
can be connected to the Phase V development access onto SR 1015.

3. Future submissions should include electronic files of the Synchro models and SimTraffic output.

4. Verify that volumes are consistent between the figures, volume development tables and capacity
analyses.
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5. Provide additional details regarding the collisions (2011-2013) at S.R. 1019 (Conestoga Road)
and S.R. 1021 (Radnor-Chester Road), including a collision diagram.

6. Per PennDOT Transportation Impact Study guidelines the study should include photos for the
proposed accesses.

7. The consideration of All-Way Stop Control should include the evaluation of sight distance,
collision and volumes.

The Department has performed this preliminary review based only on the limited information
provided. We reserve the right to make future, additional, detailed comments based on the formal
submission and application for a Highway Occupancy Permit. If you have any questions pertaining
to the technical aspects of this review, please contact Albert Federico, P.E., PTOE of McCormick
Taylor, Inc. at 215.592.4200 or apfederico@mtmail.biz.

Respectfully,

=
Francis J. Hanney

District Traffic Services Manager
Engineering District 6-0

cc: M. Miele
L.R. Belmonte
Traffic Services File
Radnor Township
Delaware County Planning Commission







